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   Columbus, OH 43215-2373 

                                                                                                                                   AEP.com 

 

June 6, 2018 
 

Barcy F. McNeal 
Docketing Division Chief 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus Ohio  43215-3793 
 

Re: In the Matter of the Implementation of Ohio Power 
Company’s Power Purchase Agreement Rider, Case No. 18-
1004-EL-RDR   

   
Dear Ms. McNeil: 
 
On May 15, 2014, Ohio Power Company (AEP Ohio) filed its Amended 
Application in Case Nos. 14-1693-EL-RDR and 14-1694-EL-AAM (PPA Rider 
Cases).  On December 14, 2015, AEP Ohio, the Staff and other intervenors filed a 
Joint Stipulation and Recommendation to resolve the issues presented in the 
Amended Application and other matters (Stipulation) in the PPA Rider Cases.  
Pursuant to the Commission’s March 31, 2016 Opinion and Order in the PPA Rider 
Cases (Opinion and Order), the Company’s Amended Application was approved 
and modified, consistent with the terms of the Stipulation and the modifications 
made in the Opinion and Order. 
 
To date, the Company has filed its quarterly PPA Rider updates in the PPA Rider 
Cases.  In order to better implement the process outlined in the PPA Rider Cases 
and facilitate the annual audit proceeding envisioned by the Commission (Opinion 
and Order at 90), the Company is resubmitting its quarterly updates (the identical 
updates as previously filed) in two new dockets for: (1) the 2016 (partial year) 
through 2017 audit period, and (2) the 2018 audit period.  Going forward, the 
Company will initiate a new docket each year and file its corresponding quarterly 
updates in that docket.  Enclosed are the previously-filed quarterly updates for the 
2018 audit period. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
       

Regards, 
 

/s/ Steven T. Nourse 
 
  

Steven T. Nourse 
Chief Ohio 
Regulatory Counsel  
(614) 716-1608 (P) 
(614) 716-2014 (F) 
stnourse@aep.com 
 



PPA Rider Update as filed on June 1, 2018 in Case 
Nos. 14-1693-EL-RDR et al. 
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